Gamelines Archery Club

www.gamelinesarchery.com **CBA CLUB AFFILIATE**



Fall 2017

2018 Club Calendar

Annual Member Meeting

January 13 – 9am

Winter League

Jan 18 thru March 22 - 6:30pm

Range Rebuild

April 21 - Chainsaw Day

April 22 - Range Rebuild

Annual Public Invitational

Saturday June date TBD

Archers & bowhunters supporting scientific wildlife management & conservation.

Club Officers 2017

President V. President V. President Treasurer/ Sec. Matt Fuller

Brent Fassett Gloria Leitner

president@gamelinesarchery.com Evan Eschmeyer (retired) vpresident1@gamelinesarchery.com vpresident2@gamelinesarchery.com treasurer@gamelinesarchery.com

Board of Directors 2017

Bruno Ammann Matt Bassman Randy Laird Mike Brogdon Jim DiFronzo Frank Zuppo **Bob Radocy**

campliason@gamelinesarchery.com shootdirector@gamelinesarchery.com rangetours@gamelinesarchery.com info@gamelinesarchery.com webdev@gamelinesarchery.com frank.zuppo@gmail.com bob@trsprosthetics.com

Youth Camp Coordinator **Shoot Director** New Member Range Tours/Visits **Communications Director** Web Site Development Board Member at Large Board Member at Large

NOTE: DIRECT ALL INQUIRIES ABOUT GAMELINES TO: info@gamelinesarchery.com

President's Report

I hope you all had a successful season this year, and have well stocked freezers for the year.

As we approach the new year please mark Saturday, January 13 on your calendars for our Annual meeting. The meeting will be held at High Altitude Archery, starting at 9am. In addition to our regular meeting agenda of providing an update on club operations and plans for the coming year, we will provide some archery-related entertainment at the 2018 Annual meeting. Bob Radocy, past president of Gamelines, will provide a slideshow presentation of his recent Africa safari with some excellent close-range wildlife photos and associated stories.

Recognizing that we all have extremely busy schedules, the Gamelines Board of Directors has decided to provide additional incentive for members to attend the Annual meeting. We have created discount coupons worth \$25 off the price of the 2018 renewal fee for those who attend the meeting. The Annual meeting is a great way to meet your fellow Gamelines members. We hope to see you at High Altitude Archery on the 13th!

As an all-volunteer organization, we are always looking for people interested in becoming more active in club operations. If you are interested in helping to keep Gamelines operating at the level of quality we have all come to expect, or have ideas for improvement, please consider joining the Board of Directors. Depending upon position, the BoD time commitment is relatively low and the potential impact on the club can be quite large. If you are interested, please reach out to me directly at president@gamelinesarchery.com

I look forward to seeing you all at the Annual meeting!



Member Survey

In an effort to gather feedback from you all on satisfaction with Gamelines we have created an online member survey. This is a good opportunity to let the BoD know how we are doing in our goals to provide a quality experience at the range, and with the club in general. Please be sure to take advantage of the open comments section of the survey to provide any specific feedback on what we should do more of, less of, or any other ideas you may have. The survey can be accessed here: https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/S3QTPP8

Winter League

Winter League will be back at Archery in the Wild again this year. As we have done in past years, we will shoot on Thursday nights for a total of 10 weeks — January 18 through March 22. The range fee is \$12 per night, with \$2 going toward prizes for the top shooters in each category. Your best 8 scores out of the 10-week league will be counted toward the rankings. One change this year will be a 6:30pm start time, vs the 7pm start from the past few years. Archery in the Wild officially closes at 8pm on Thursday nights and we would like to respect the staff's time by completing our shooting by closing time.

Range Update

Thanks to everyone who helped with the "tree stand" replacement over the summer. The dead tree that once held the tree stand in place was getting too unstable and dangerous to remain in place. Board member Frank Zuppo came up with a great plan to build a new foundation around the old ladder and shooting platform. If you have shot out of the new platform, I think you'll agree that it is much more solid than the old one.





In addition to our regular range maintenance we would like to explore the possibility of planting some trees on the parts of the range that were destroyed by the Four Mile fire. If you have experience in forest restoration, or know of anyone who does, please reach out to Matt Bassman at shootdirector@gamelinesarchery.com. If we are able to identify a solid approach to reforestation we'd like to get started in the early spring.

Guest Policy

<u>PLEASE REMEMBER... Shooting guests can accompany you ONLY ONCE to the range, as a guest, before becoming a member! ALL GUESTS MUST COMPLETE A LIABILITY WAIVER BEFORE ENTERING THE FACILITY.</u>

PLEASE ALWAYS WEAR YOUR RANGE PASS VISIBLY ON YOUR PERSON OR EQUIPMENT!

COLORADO BOWHUNTERS ASSOCIATION

The CBA is the best bowhunting "insurance" that you can buy and it is inexpensive... ONLY \$30 a year. If you bowhunt in Colorado, you really should be a CBA member! Coloradobowhunting.org